MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

TRI-STATE WHEELCHAIR ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
AT CHILDREN’S SPECIALIZED HOSPITAL
SATURDAY JANUARY 22, 2011

A.  Roll Call/Board Attendees:  Debbie Armento, Ralph Armento, Ken Brucato, Jimmy Cuevas, Phil Galli, Jennifer Johnson, Daniel Martin, Pat Redden and Trisha Yurochko

Present (via phone conference) Kelly Bucchere, Shaun Bucchere, Carolynne Bethka, 
Guest: Elvis

Meeting was called to order at 10:03 AM.    
B. Review/Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes.  Trisha made a motion to accept the minutes of October 23, 2010, Debbie seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 

C. Treasurer’s Report:  There is a current total of $4,082.12 in the Tri-State account. We have received a total of $321.00 from WASUSA representing our apportionment of the 2010 WASUSA dues fee. There is an outstanding expense of $150 due Ralph upon receipt of eligible bills. Trisha reiterated that without proof of non-profit status, we are being charged a $30/month bank service fee. Ken offered to get in touch with his contact at TD Bank in order determine their fee schedule if any.  Ralph will contact Trisha in order to review and finalize the 501(c)3 package. Debbie motioned to accept the Treasurer’s Report, Pat seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.
D. Chairperson’s Report: Ken was brief in his comments.  He mentioned his interest in discussing the possibility of the BOD communicating through skype.  He also mentioned his interest in the consideration of our name change. These subjects were tabled to their respective positions in the agenda.
E. Old Business

1. Officials/Classifiers Training
Debbie mentioned that she spoke to Ed Sabin of USTF-New Jersey.  He agreed that we can arrange a USTF certification class including those officials needing out of state certification in New York.  Kelly asked if Connecticut could also be considered.  Debbie was almost sure that this was OK, however she would check on that.

Debbie stated that there was a keen interest in holding an IPC certification course for powerlifting.  She has targeted two areas of interest in both North Myrtle Beach, SC (SEWSA) and in Tampa, FL (Andy Chasanoff).  A second class could be added at Endeavor in June.  Stella Herrick and Mary Hodge have both expressed their interest in helping with the classes.

We discussed the weights and measures certification.  Danny, Ralph, Phil and Debbie will arrange to take the test before the track season begins.  

2. Clinics/Workshops: There was a lengthy discussion on the pros and cons of the of conducting clinics at NJDC. It was mentioned that there might be merit in considering the adoption of webinars.  Debbie mentioned that maybe Darlene Hunter could be a key person in developing these, initially for track and then, field.

3. WASUSA News:   Ralph mentioned that there has been a steeper than anticipated learning curve in assuming the responsibilities of the office.  He stated that currently he is working on updating the insurance and club databases.  He is also working with Phil on some problems with the membership database; both in restoring 2010 data and working with web problems with transference of the membership forms. 
Ralph stated that there is a due date of February 1 for all rulebooks. Most of the NGBs/STCs are working on the last stages, including incorporating new records set in 2010.  Phil took the opportunity to review the change in field rules this year.

Jimmy, Danny and Ralph briefly discussed the junior team that will be representing the USA in Dubai, UAE in April 2011. Jimmy and Danny will be going as part of the Team USA staff. Out of the twelve athletes selected, five are from the Tri-State region.  They are: Adam Cruz, Jim Cuevas, Gianfranco Iannotta, Raymond Martin and Colleen Rock.  Ken suggested that we honor these athletes at the Tri-State Games.  All informally agreed.

4. 2011 NJDC: Debbie stated that the LOC is in the process of finalizing the host hotel, which is the Valley Resort.  The price is being finalized at approximately $100/night.  Debbie discussed the amenities in detail.  She stated that Jeff Coupie, who is the executive director of the event has a meeting with the school president on January 25.
5. Background Checks:  Ralph stated that the problems with the master account at WASUSA have been cleared up.  It had been discussed that our region is one of the worst for charging an additional fee for accessing municipal records.  As a result, Phil motioned to cap the fee an individual pays for his/her own background check to $50.  Tri-State will cover the excess over that amount.  Debbie seconded the motion.  Motion was carried unanimously.  We also discussed the fact that a person may have to get a background check as a result of employment, or another volunteer activity.  It was stated that this is not proof of a valid check.  
6. Tri-State Reunion:  A discussion was held as to how and what we should do in order to promote a first reunion.  Although we had discussed that a weekend in Atlantic City would be nice, the majority felt that we should look into tying the reunion with a meet.  It was generally agreed that the Burke meet on September 24th might present a good opportunity, since it is centrally located in the Tri-State service area.  We would look to holding a small reception after the meet.  Ralph will discuss this with whoever is taking Toni’s position and will report back.  Phil motioned to proceed, Debbie seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.
F. New Business
1.  Technology Issues/Skype:  Jimmy and Danny reported on their use of skype in order to conduct Team USA meetings.  Although they stated that it eventually worked well, it was a long process to get everyone connected.  Apparently, it works best with a headphone/microphone set.  Since there is zero cost (except for the headset), we will look towards utilizing it in the future.
2. Meet Schedule:  We set the following meet schedule:
	Date(s)
	Meet Name
	Location

	2/26/2011
	Tri-State Swim Meet
	Piscataway, NJ (Sonny Werblin)

	4/16/2011
	HSC Indoor Meet
	Glastonbury CT (GHS)

	5/7/2011
	CSH Invitational
	TBD

	5/20 – 5/22/2011
	Tri-State Games
	TBD

	6/4 -6/5/2011
	Richard Cadmus (Masonic)
	Swimming: North Brunswick HS; Other Venues @ South Brunswick HS                                                                                           

	9/24/2011
	Burke Wheelchair Games
	Burke (White Plains, NY)


There are several issues to be worked out as to the meet details; the most notable being Tri-State.  Ralph reported that the track @ Thomas Edison Park is due to be ripped up and repaired. As a result of talks with Lester, it doesn’t look as if we will be able to do either track or field events while the reconstruction is taking place.  We discussed other venues, such as Kean College, several area high schools.  Jimmy will look at Kean College and Ralph and Debbie will look at the area high schools.  Debbie, Trisha and Ralph will plan to meet with Tatiana in the near future to discuss alternatives.
3. Annual Meeting:  It looks as if the annual meeting will take place on March 19, 2011 at Children’s Specialized Hospital in Mountainside.  This is to be confirmed based on availability.  It was discussed that the following items have to be completed.

· Review of the by-laws

· Mailing (email) out to all Tri-State members advising them of the meeting date and place.

· Development of the board members whose seats are up for election (Ralph).

It was discussed as to whether or not we should do a “dog and pony” show for our members.  It was generally agreed that we would carry a regular meeting along with the election.  We also discussed reaching out to people having connections to the disabled sports world.  It was mentioned that either Ryan Chesterman (Kessler), Victor Calise or John Hamre might be good possibilities.  
4. Name Change:  Along with the Annual Meeting, it was discussed that we should consider changing our name to line up with WASUSA.  Phil suggested we could do this as an a/k/a change.  i.e. “Tri-State Wheelchair and Ambulatory Sports Association.”  We will research this and possibly add it as a by-laws change.

Pat motioned and Debbie seconded to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous to adjourn the meeting at 1:32 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
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Ralph C. Armento

Secretary
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